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Good Afternoon to the Judiciary Committee:

My name is Holly Swartz. I live in Union. I am asking you to vote in support of LD
1432, which would amend the Maine Human Rights Act to exclude “gender identity”.
I am a Christian and I am the wife of a pastor, and I believe that God made each one
of us fearfully and wonderfully just as we are.

I believe that the confusion of our youth, with 40% of them not knowing their gender
in high school, is due directly to this trans-agenda being pushed upon them. I do not
believe in providing special rights for any group, but that as our Constitution already
states, “all men/people are created equal”. For some reason, the party politic thinks
we need to keep adding letters and small groups to the rights of all people but those
“special” rights actually serve to go against “all” people. This special right is
oppressing women now; it was a mistake to include it in our Human Rights document.
We do not need to provide special rights to any group.



